
January 21, 2014 

Board Room 

10:00 AM 

 

 The Sac County Board of Supervisors met in regular session with all members present, Ranell 

Drake, Chairman, presiding.  The minutes of the last meeting were approved as submitted. 

 It was moved by Stock and seconded by Hecht to approve the agenda as posted.  Ayes all, 

motion carried. 

 It was moved by Stock and seconded by Hecht to approve application for renewal of a liquor 

permit submitted by Sac County Golf and Country Club.  Ayes all, motion carried.  

 It was moved by Hecht and seconded by Stock to approve application for construction across an 

established Sac County Drainage District submitted by James Wallace to bury water line and electrical in 

the East ½ of the NE ¼ of Section 13, Jackson Township, located in DD 92.  Ayes all, motion carried. 

 It was moved by Hecht and seconded by Stock to approve the claims as listed on the claims 

register in the Auditor’s office.  Ayes all, motion carried. 

 It was moved by Stock and seconded by Hecht to approve the drainage claims as submitted.  

Ayes all, motion carried. 

 Brian Blomme and Greg Villegas from I & S Group gave an update on the drainage watchman 

projects and discussed the issue of control of “jointweed or snake grass”.   

 At 11:00, the Chairman opened the public hearing on a proposal to vacate certain streets and 

alleys in the unincorporated village of Grant City.  Property owner Jerome Blum was present for the 

hearing.  The County Engineer noted that he had sent certified mailing to all property owners, utilities 

and the Iowa DOT on 12/19/13.  The Board noted one written comment submitted by Cindy and Tom 

Shelp. 

 It was moved by Hecht and seconded by Stock to close the public hearing at 11:30 AM.  Ayes all, 

motion carried. 

 It was moved by Hecht and seconded by Stock to table any decisions until Tuesday, January 28, 

2014.  Ayes all, motion carried. 

 After the public hearing, Mr. Blum addressed concerns over speed limits on Xavier Ave through 

Grant City, drainage issues and junk being deposited on private property. 

 

 The County Engineer updated the Board on activities of the county road crews and the status of 

current maintenance and construction projects. 

 With there being no further business, on motion, the meeting was adjourned. 
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